
 

MERGER NOTICE NO 07: 2023 

 

THE PROPOSED ACQUISITION OF ADDITIONAL 51% OF THE TOTAL ISSUED SHARES IN 

OMOGOLO (PTY) LTD BY CAROLINE BOLTEN FROM MSASA CONSULT (PTY) LTD 

 

Pursuant to section 49(1) of the Competition Act 2018, the Competition and 

Consumer Authority (“Authority”) has received a merger notification for the proposed 

acquisition of an additional 51% of the total issued shares in Omogolo (Pty) Ltd 

(“Omogolo” or “Target Enterprise”) by Caroline Christine Margarethe Bolten (“Ms. 

Bolten” or “Acquirer”) from Msasa Consult (Pty) Ltd (“Msasa”). 

 

The Acquirer, Ms. Bolten is a citizen of Germany with full legal capacity. She currently 

has 49% shareholding in Omogolo. The remaining shares in Omogolo are controlled 

by Msasa. 

 

The Target Enterprise, Omogolo is a company incorporated in accordance with the 

Laws of the Republic of Botswana. Omogolo does not control any entity in Botswana. 

Omogolo is in tourism accommodation (self-catering units) business, and it is located 

at Omogolo conservancy, situated at 30 kilometres North of Tsau in Ngamiland.  

 

The Director of Omogolo is Ms. Carole Bolten (German). 

 

According to section 50 (3) of the Competition Act 2018, “any person, including a 

third party not a party to the proposed merger, may voluntarily submit to the inspector 

or the Authority any document, affidavit, statement or other relevant information in 

respect of a proposed merger.” 

 

The Competition and Consumer Authority therefore seeks any stakeholder views for 

or against the proposed merger, which may be sent within 10 days from date of this 

publication to the following address: 

 

Director, Mergers and Monopolies   

Competition and Consumer Authority   

Private Bag 00101  

Plot 28, Matsitama Road, Main Mall  

Gaborone  

Tel: +267 3934278   Fax: +267 3121013 

Email: ndladla@cca.co.bw 


